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FRIDAY MORNING  
                CHAVERSCHAFT BRUNCH:  
           Our next  FRIDAY MORNING CHAVERSCHAFT  BRUNCH,  will be held on 
           FRIDAY  03 rd. AUGUST, 2018,  from  11,30 a.m. 
              at the   “ SHLONSKY’S  RESTAURANT “, 
                                    HANISSI’IM  STREET,  RA’ANANA.     
                                      SEE  YOU  THERE  !! 

________________________________________________________________________ 

NOTICE  of  OPEN  LODGE  MEETING : 
          
               The next Open Lodge Meeting of LODGE  MOLEDET  NO.44,  will be held on  

           THURSDAY  23 rd.  AUGUST, 2018, 
at 8,00 p.m.sharp, 

in the TELFED  MOADON, 19  SCHWARTZ  STREET,  RA,ANANA.       
           N.B.   CHAVERSCHAFT  TABLE  LODGE. 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
                                ALL  CORRESPONDENCE  TO  BE  ADDRESSED  TO : 

The Honorary Secretary, H.O.D. Lodge Moledet No.44, P.O. Box 452, Ra’anana, 4310401 (Israel) 
_________________________________________________________________________ 

      MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING NOTICE : 
         
            The next MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING of LODGE MOLEDET NO.44,  
         will be held on    THURSDAY  09 th. AUGUST, 2018, at 8,00 p.m. sharp, 
         in the TELFED BOARDROOM, First Flooor, 19 Schwartz Street, Ra’anana.     
           __________________________________________________________________________ 
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FROM   THE    PRESIDENT’S    PEN…. 
 
     Worthy Brethren and Brethren, 
            “ THINKING OUT OF THE BOX - Putting an END to terrorism. “ 
    It is very obvious that Israel no longer wishes to rule over Aza (Gaza), so every 
    incursion by ZAHAL is only to “mow the lawn” as it were , already costing us 180 
    deaths and 700 injuries in the four “wars”, for no good reason other than to try 
    and ensure “ quiet ” for a few years ahead – with less and less useful effect as the 
    terrorists always come up with new methods with which to attack us, both  
    “ physically ”, and with propaganda - and we lose on all counts . Not to ignore the 
    enormous financial costs – billions that could be spent on assisting disabled army 
    veterans who have to subsist on very little. 
    There is no reason whatsoever to have our precious children killed - there is a 
    possible solution:- 
    We have hundreds of Fatach and Hamas murderers in our prisons . Instead of 
    trying to curb their attacks with an incursion by ZAHAL, or to free murderers, as in 
    the “ Gil-Ad Schalit deal ”,  I would humbly suggest the following: 

1. Warn Hamas / Fatach, etc., that if they do not STOP their attacks – whether a 
” knife ” Intifada, incendiary kites or balloons, tunnels, missiles, - or if they do 

         not return the bodies of our soldiers, or free persons being held for ransom or 
         “ exchange ” – by a certain date (say one week from the day the warning is 
         given), then Israel will do the following :- 

2. Place twenty (20) of their murderers currently held in our prisons, on a stand, 
with cameras filming the “ event ”, and that each one will be whipped forty 
(40) times, as allowed by our religious Laws. 

3. Advise them that if that does not help, then, from a certain time - on the hour, 
every hour - one of the 20 will be hanged.  

4. And that this pattern will be continued until they adhere to our demands.  
5. And  to ACTUALLY CARRY OUT OUR THREATS ! 

    Of course there will be an outcry from the usual suspects – including BAGATZ  
    (which in this case must be ignored ), as also the screams of the EU , UN , 
    UNESCO , other countries, Media, etc., but our Hasbara must say the following : 
    “ These murderers are despicable savages, who have sometimes slaughtered 
    entire families, including slitting the throats of babies and children - (give the 
    facts, with pictures of the victims - before their murder) and details of each 
    prisoner’s deed – and are unworthy of anyone’s sympathy.  Add that “ Israel is 
    no longer prepared to accede to the terrorists’ and ultra Liberals’ 
    ridiculous demands and complaints – that we have to secure our  
    residents’ lives”.  
    I would go further and suggest that Israel passes a law that anyone who attacks  
    another person, and causes grievous bodily harm or death, will, after being found 
    guilty, be given as part of the sentence forty (40) lashes with a heavy cane. 
    Women and children to be given less lashes. (Knowing that one will suffer severe 
    pain is an excellent deterrent to criminal behavior). Who knows, maybe at last the 
    world will see that indeed “ the light has gone forth from Zion ”, and that they will       
    follow our example ; putting an end to terrorism in the world. 
    Fraternally, 
    WORTHY BROTHER MICHA’EL BLOCH. 
    PRESIDENT. 
    ___________________________________________________________________ 
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   AGENDA for  the  OPEN  LODGE  MEETING : 
1.  OPENING  CEREMONY. 
2.  WELCOME  to  DELEGATIONS and VISITORS. 
3.  APOLOGIES and ANNOUNCEMENTS. 
4.  CANDLE  LIGHTING  CEREMONY : The following Brethren are requested to attend 

 the Meeting, and to present themselves when called upon to do so, to Light their next 
 Candles : 
 SECOND CANDLE:  Brother Geoffrey Wilck, Brother Liran Renert. 
 THIRD  CANDLE :   Brother Michael Hirsch, and Brother Arye Yariv. 
 FOURTH CANDLE : Brother Yaniv Gitelis, 
 SIXTH CANDLE :    Brother Daniel Galily.      

5.  CORRESPONDENCE : 
 (a) Worthy Brother Acting Secretary. (b) Worthy Brother Scribe.   

6.  TREASURER’S  REPORT :  Current Financial Status Update. 
7.  VICE-PRESIDENTIAL  COMMENTARY 
8.  FIVE MINUTE LESSON.  
9.  GENERAL. 
10.  REGISTRAR’S  REPORT. 
11.  CLOSING  CEREMONY -  Adjourn to our Chaverschaft TABLE  LODGE. 

             ___________________________________________________________________________________________  
  “ AROUND and ABOUT ” -  MEMBERSHIP NEWS : 

         MAZAL TOV : A very sincere and hearty MAZAL TOV is extended to : 
 MRS. RUTH RIEGLER, MRS. SONIA SACKS, MRS. FREDA HAIMOVITZ, and MRS.    
 NAOMI OSTRIN, all of whom will be celebrating their “ Special “ Birthdays, “ Ad Mea 
 Ve’Esrim “, during August, 2018. 
 WORTHY BROTHER HENRY GADDIN,  who celebrated  his 83 rd. Birthday, “ Ad Mea 
 Ve’Esrim “, and his Second Barmitzvah, on the 18 th. July, 2018. 
 MRS. MONA BEAR,  who celebrated her “ Special “ Birthday, “ Ad Mea Ve’Esrim “, on 
 the 30 th. July, 2018. 
 MRS. SONIA KACEV, MRS. ISOBEL HARE, and BROTHER GEOFF WILCK,  will  
 celebrate their “ Special “ Birthdays, during September, 2018. 
 ROS & BRO. REUBEN MOWSZOWSKI,  belated wishes on your recent move to a new  
 home in Ra’anana. 
 GET WELL SOON : Our best wishes for a very speedy 

       recovery, and complete recuperation to: 
         ALL of our Worthy Brethren, Brethren, Wives, and Family members, who are not well, 
          we wish you all a " Refuah Shleima ". 
          BRO. NATHAN MOWSZOWSKI,  who has not been feeling well. 
          CONDOLENCES :    We extend sincere Condolences, and wishes of  
         “ Long Life ",to : 
         MRS. RINA  LOEB, and FAMILY, on the recent passing of her dear Husband, and 
          Father of Warren, Anton, Tanya, and Rudy, and our Past Grand President, Worthy 
          Brother Charles  Loeb.  M.H.D.S.R.I.P.  

    _______________________________________________________________________ 

      MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING NOTICE : 
           The next MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING of LODGE MOLEDET NO.44,  
         will be held on    THURSDAY  09 th. AUGUST, 2018, at 8,00 p.m. sharp, 
         in the TELFED BOARDROOM, First Flooor, 19 Schwartz Street, Ra’anana.     
           __________________________________________________________________________ 
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BIRTHDAYS   AND    ANNIVERSARIES   : 
   BIRTHDAYS -  SEPTEMBER, 2018 : The  following  are  wished  a  very  
               HAPPY BIRTHDAY, and  many  more, “ AD  MEA  VE’ESRIM ” : 

01 Eric Horwitz  19 Sylvia Shapiro 
05 Shulamith Schwarz 20 Isobel Hare 
07 Sonia Kacev 20 Reuben Mowszowski 
13         Hermione Cohen 22 Ethne Tolkin 
17    Cecily Hack 29 Geoffrey Wilck. 
19 Frank Cohen   

                 N.B.   Bold print indicates a " Special " Birthday – 80 years plus.          
         ANNIVERSARIES – SEPTEMBER, 2018 : MAZAL  TOV ,  and  many 

                                     more HAPPY  ANNIVERSARIES, to : 
       
 

       _________________________________________________________________ 

NEWSLETTER   PART – SPONSORSHIPS  : 
        We thank the following for their continued  " NEWSLETTER  PART - SPONSORSHIPS " : 
        Worthy Brother Micha’el Bloch, Worthy Brother David Gelfand, Worthy Brother Julian  
        Sagor, Brother Reuben Mowszowski, Worthy Brother Gaby Haimovitz, Brother Nathan  
        Mowszowski, and Worthy Brother Sam Kirsch.     
        ______________________________________________________________________ 

        FORTHCOMING  EVENTS : 
         AUGUST, 2018 : 
         FRIDAY  03 rd.         :        FRIDAY MORNING CHAVERSCHAFT BRUNCH, at  
                                          :        SHLONSKY’S, RA’ANANA, from 11,30 a.m. 
         THURSDAY  09 th.    :        LODGE MOLEDET NO.44 MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  
                                          :         MEETING, TELFED BOARDROOM, 8,00 p.m. 
         THURSDAY  23 rd.    :        LODGE MOLEDET NO.44 OPEN LODGE MEETING, TELFED  
                                           :        MOADON, 19 SCHWARTZ STREET, RA’ANANA, at 8,00 p.m. 
         SEPTEMBER, 2018 : 
      FRIDAY  07 th.          :         FRIDAY MORNING CHAVERSCHAFT BRUNCH, at  
                                           :         SHLONSKY’S, RA’ANANA, from 11,30 a.m. 
         SUNDAY  09 th.         :         EREV  ROSH  HASHANA. 
         MONDAY  10 th.        :         ROSH  HASHANA  -  FIRST  DAY. 
         TUESDAY  11 th.       :         ROSH  HASHANA  -  SECOND  DAY. 
         WEDNESDAY 12 th.  :         ZOM  GEDALYA  -  FAST  of  GEDALYA. 
         THURSDAY  13 th.    :         OUR ANNUAL  MEMORIAL EVENING, at BEIT PROTEA, 
                                          :          in HERZLIA. At 8,00 p.m. ( Date to be Confirmed.) 
         TUESDAY  18 th.       :         EREV  YOM  KIPPUR. 
         WEDNESDAY  19 th. :         FAST  -  YOM  KIPPUR. 
         SUNDAY  23 rd.        :         EREV  SUCCOTH. 
         MONDAY  24 th.       :         SUCCOTH  -  FIRST  DAY. 
         TUESDAY  25 th.  to :         HOL  HAMOED  - 
         SATURDAY  29 th.    :         SUCCOTH. 
      SUNDAY  30 th.        :         HASHANA  RABAH. 

   OCTOBER, 2018 : 
    MONDAY  01 st.         :         SHEMINI ATZERET and SIMCHAT TORAH. 

          ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
        NEW  E-mail  ADDRESS :  With immediate effect, the E-mail Address  for Worthy 
        Brother Julian  Sagor has changed to :   aj@sagorfamily.com 
        ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

       

03 Barry and Cecily Hack         40 th. 

mailto:aj@sagorfamily.com
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           EULOGY - WORTHY BROTHER CHARLES LOEB  ז " ל 
 
                                                 11 th. July, 2018. 

 
Worthy Brethren, Brethren, Family and Friends, 
 
I’m sure that everyone here today was aware that Charles had H.O.D. running 
through his veins. So much so, that Rina often called H.O.D. his mistress !  I won’t 
go down that road , but to say his heart was definitely in the right place as far as 
Lodge was concerned. 
 
Our paths crossed back in the late 70’s, when as Grand President he visited Cape 
Town for our Annual Installation. Immediately we clicked and the 1000 mile 
difference in our locations did not prove a problem. In fact,  in 1984 he was 
instrumental at the Installation when I became President of Lodge Kinneret No.43.   

        
        Unfortunately,  I was not aware of all his previous history within Lodge.  I do know    
       that he met Nelson Mandela, and had a picture taken with him.  He was Grand  
       President twice, and was respected world-wide, not just in South Africa. 
 
       Jumping forward many years, both he and Rina made the wise decision to uproot 
       and come to live in London.  Even more so, when he agreed to transfer to our 
       Lodge.  It’s not every day you have a twice Grand President in a Lodge. 
 
       I often went on Lodge projects with him.  A Barmitzvah Boy from a very needy 
       family, that we had paid for his lessons, Tefillin, Tallis, suit, and  a  small Brocha 
       after the service. 
 
       Then there was the Zichron Menachim Project.  Israeli children who have Cancer  
       come  over to the U.K. every other year.  We helped out at Stubbers, in Essex, 
       for the day, which was sponsored by H.O.D.  U.K. 
 
       Actually the list is endless, and I won’t go into any more. 
 
       Charles was a very eloquent man, who would usually pen Eulogies like this. 
       Although he has passed on, we are blessed to have known him and call him a  
       true friend. 
 
       A caring man, who would often ring others to see how they were. 
 
       Charles, you will be sadly missed. However, many many fond memories will  
       remain forever. 
 
       On behalf of our Lodge, and the Hebrew Order of David International, we wish  
       Rina, Warren, Anton, Tanya and Rudy, “ Long Life “. 
                                        ___________________________ 
       ( With thanks to Worthy Brother Stephen Russell, and Lodge London No.2, for  
         permission to reprint the above Eulogy, from their July, 2018 Newsletter.)        
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         ROSH  HASHANAH  GREETINGS. 
As in past years, Lodge Moledet No.44 will publish a list of the names of those 
Worthy Brethren and Brethren, and Widows, wishing to send ROSH  
HASHANAH  GREETINGS, to Family and Friends in the Order. 

   On receipt of a Donation of N.I.S. 20-00 ( Twenty Shekels), to augment our    
   Lodge Charitable Funds, your names will be included in the ROSH  HASHANAH   
   EDITION of our Newsletter, (which is distributed before Rosh Hashana), to all  
   our Worthy Brethren and Brethren, and Widows, and also all Lodges in the  
   Order ( via The Grand Secretary). 
   Please submit your names, and payments, to either Worthy Brother 
   Micha’el Bloch ( our Treasurer), or to Worthy Brother Julian Sagor ( our 
   Scribe ), on or before        Monday 27 th. August, 2018. 
   _______________________________________________________________________________ 

50 / 50  CLUB  PARTICIPATION : 
           If you are not already listed for participation in our monthly 50 / 50 Club 
           Draw, please contact  the Convenor of this Project, Worthy Brother Gaby  
           Haimovitz , (Phone: 09 – 745 2126 ), and advise him that you would like 
           to participate in the next " Draw ".  
           Participation is N.I.S. 120-00 per year, or N.I.S. 10-00 per month, and is  
           completely voluntary. 
          ______________________________________________________________________________ 

            OUR  ANNUAL  MEMORIAL  MEETING : 
        ALL  Worthy Brethren and Brethren, and Widows, of 
         LODGE  MOLEDET  NO.44,  are hereby  advised that our   
         ANNUAL  MEMORIAL  EVENING,  honoring the memory of  
         our dear departed Worthy Brethren and Brethren,  
         Husbands, and Fathers, will be held on   
              THURSDAY  13 th. SEPTEMBER, 2018, 
          at 8,00 p.m., 
                                N.B.  DATE  to be Confirmed   
               at Beit Protea, Asher Barash 5, Herzlia. 
         As in previous years, the Memorial Evening will be 
         conducted with the participation and assistance of Past  
         Presidents, Worthy Brethren and Brethren, Widows, and  
         family members of our dear departed Worthy Brethren 
         and Brethren. 
         Please diarize the date, and come along and participate 
         in the Memorial Evening. 
         R.S.V.P. to WOR. BRO. MICHAEL BLOCH – Ph. 09-7493293 or  
                                      E-mail :  bloch@hotufi.net        
    

mailto:bloch@hotufi.net
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